

Connecticut Junior Soccer Association South Central District

Meeting Agenda: November 20, 2012 Meeting Number: 4

Call to Order Joseph Conte, District Vice President

Secretary's Report

Treasurer's Report

Registrar's Report

Michael Galbicsek, Secretary

Michael Hanlon, Treasurer

Patrick Duffy, Registrar

Referee Assignor's Report Raul Marques, District Referee Assignor

Commissioner's Reports Scott Bradley, Girls Commissioner

Bill Cadwell, Boys Commissioner Brian Grindrod, U10 Commissioner Brian Grindrod, CJSA Representative

CJSA/State Report Brian Grindrod, CJSA Representative
Vice President's Report Joseph Conte, District Vice President

Old Business New Business

Adjournment Joseph Conte, District Vice President



Connecticut Junior Soccer Association South Central District

Meeting Minutes: October 16, 2012 Meeting Number: 3

Call to Order

South Central District Vice President Joseph Conte called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.

Secretary's Report

Michael Galbicsek distributed the minutes from the September 2012 South Central District meeting. The minutes were also emailed to the club Presidents and Representatives who signed up through the SCD website. Galbicsek reminded all in attendance to sign up on the website in order to receive district emails, including the minutes, prior to the SCD meetings. After a brief discussion regarding the minutes,

The September 2012 SCD Minutes / Secretary's Report was:

Approved on a motion made by: Bill Bardin, Shelton

Seconded by: Tim Klem, Cheshire

All were in favor without modification, no clubs opposed, no clubs abstained

Treasurer's Report

Michael Hanlon-SCD Treasurer reported that the district has a strong cash position however he stressed all clubs to submit a transmittal form (available on the SCD website)-all uploads were due on October 15, 2012. This method will allow Hanlon to balance the SCD monies properly.

Additionally, SCD Vice President Joe Conte advised all in attendance that the clubs had to vote on both the September and October Treasurer's report, as Hanlon was absent from the September 2012 meeting and no formal report was made.

The September 2012 SCD Treasurer's report was:

Approved on a motion made by: Rich Rosen, Branford Seconded by: Andrea Duffy, South Central Premier/CJSA All were in favor, no clubs opposed, no clubs abstained

The October 2012 SCD Treasurer's report was:

Approved on a motion made by: Mike Mozzochi, Clinton

Seconded by: Sandy Bonatti, North Branford All were in favor, no clubs opposed, no clubs abstained

Registrar's Report

Patrick Duffy-SCD Registrar informed all in attendance that he will continue to approve birth certificates and urged everyone to submit a birth certificate to him, regardless of the player's age. This would stop any delays in years to come. He asked that all clubs be sure to get their birth certificates and proper information together or the rosters will not be approved. There were no further questions for Duffy.

District Referee Administrator's Report

There was no referee report since Raul Marques-SCD DRA was absent.

Girl's Commissioner's Report

Scott Bradley-SCD Girls Commissioner stated all is well within the Girls Division. He noted clubs should be preparing for inclement weather, time changes and league games when moving forward with the season. It was suggested that all clubs make sure their league games are played well before any non-league games.

Boy's Commissioner's Report

Bill Cadwell-SCD Boys Commissioner agreed with Bradley's report. Moreover, Cadwell mentioned the league championship t-shirt order form will be active on the SCD website in early November. Cadwell reminded everyone to ensure scores are reported within the required timeframe.

U-10 Commissioner's Report

Brian Grindrod-SCD U10 Commissioner and Recreation Director reminded all clubs the U10 division does not have tryouts and there must be at least 50% U9 and 50% U10 players on the teams (essentially there cannot be a team comprised of only U9 players, however there can be teams with only U10 players). After a brief discussion involving clarification on the U10 rosters there was no further questions for Grindrod.

State/CJSA Report

Brian Grindrod-CJSA Representative reminded all Presidents and Representatives that CJSA background checks are due for all who completed the background checks three years ago. Presidents may access the database in order to view who is required to complete a background check. Grindrod also mentioned that the office of CJSA President and the office of CJSA Treasurer were up for election. Interested candidates should go to www.cjsa.net and review the criteria and information.

Vice President's Report

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President reminded all clubs that their affiliation forms are past due and any changes (due to recent elections) must be submitted to the CJSA office.

Old Business

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President reminded all clubs that their transmittal forms are past

New Business

Joseph Conte-SCD Vice President opened the floor to see if any club had new business to report. None of the clubs had questions or issues.

All business being concluded, the meeting was adjourned by SCD Vice President Joseph Conte at 7:51pm.

The next meeting of the SCD will be held at the Hamden Government Center, located at 2750 Dixwell Ave. on Tuesday, November 20, 2012 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

michel of Spelal

Michael Galbicsek, Sr.

SCD Secretary